
 
 
 

 

        
 

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST 
 

Please note the text of this request has been reproduced exactly as received. 
 
FOI Reference number: FOI 04/2023 
 
Date: 3 February 2023 
 
Request:  
 
I seek please a response relating to the following FOI request In respect to the current JOINT 
GUIDANCE relating to the Injury on duty (IOD) procedure 

 
1, Confirm or otherwise the current joint IOD guidance was issued by NIPB with date of issue 
 
Answer:  
 
Version 2 of the ‘Joint Guidance for Medical Practitioners on Injury on Duty Awards’ was issued 
in September 2016. 
 

 
2. IOD Appeal is the responsibility of DOJNI MEDICAL APPEAL SECTION reflecting total 
independence in the use of Independent Medical Referees. Why did DOJNI not issue 
independent guidance for use solely for IMRs 
 
Answer:  
 
The Joint nature of this document was agreed further to the Scoffield Review in November 2014 
in which it was recommended that  ‘…one authoritative, Northern Ireland-specific guidance 
document should be issued to assist SMPs and IMRs to interpret and apply the Regulations in a 
consistent manner (and to enable applicants to understand how this will be done). This should 
be agreed at least between the Board and the Department, although ideally also with officers’ 
representatives.’ 
 
 
3. What consultation took place between DOJNI and NIPB before issue of the JOINT 
GUIDANCE document. Please attach minutes of all relevant meetings between dojni and NIPB 
relating to the current joint guidance 
 
Answer:  
 
Officials from the Department of Justice and Northern Ireland Policing Board did not attend at 
meetings together to develop this document, rather this document was developed by the 
collation of written submissions which formed the basis of a draft Joint Medical Guidance 
document. Same was subsequently approved by both the Department of Justice and Northern 
Ireland Policing Board. As such no minutes, as requested, exist.  
 
 

http://www.nipolicingboard.org.uk/index/freedom-of-information/publication-scheme.htm


 
 
 

 

If you have queries about this request or the decision please contact the Board quoting the 
reference number above. If you are unhappy with the service you have received and wish to 
make a complaint or request a review you should write to the Board’s Chief Executive at the 
following address: 
 
 
           Northern Ireland Policing Board 
               Waterside Tower 
               31 Clarendon Road 
               Clarendon Dock   
               Belfast BT1 3BG 
    
     Email: foi@nipolicingboard.org.uk 
 
You should contact the Board within 40 working days of this response.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner.  Generally, the Information Commissioner’s Office cannot 
investigate or make a decision on a case unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure 
provided by the Board.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: - 
 

Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 
   

 
 Telephone: - 0303 1231114 
 Email: - ni@ico.org.uk 
 
 
Please be advised that Policing Board replies under Freedom of Information may be released 
into the public domain via our website @ www.nipolicingboard.org.uk. 

Personal details in respect of your request have, where applicable, been removed to protect 
confidentiality. 
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